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Welcome back!  Some new items have been added to the English curriculum.  Please keep track of this agenda.  
* Student Planners

· All students will be given a planner.  Two life skills you need to learn are organization and responsibility.  These are essential for becoming a productive, responsible adult. You are responsible for bringing YOUR planner to class every day and writing in the daily assignments/tests.  I will be checking these at the end of the hour.  If you do not bring in YOUR planner, you owe me 20 minutes after school that day or 20 minutes before school the next day.  If you lose your planner, you will have to purchase another one from the office.
* Laptops
· With the laptop cart in our room, we will be using the computers on a daily basis.  Each of you will be assigned a specific computer, and it is your responsible to make sure that you log off correctly and plug it in to recharge for the next class.
· You will be using the same username and passwords that you did last year.  If you don’t remember, please see me.
· We will go through each site and discuss (and practice) how they will be used in class.
· You may use your smartphones in class for an assignment or activity.  If you are caught using your phone or other technology for alternative uses, it will be confiscated and consequences will follow.  Ipads, Kindles, Nooks, etc. are still allowed for AR. 
· We are learning to use a number of different applications and technology so please be sure to ask questions if you don’t understand. 
· As always, students who do not follow the laptop/technology policy will be held accountable for their actions.
* Vocabulary
· Students will have a new vocabulary lesson each week.
· Mondays:  “Audacity” for the lesson will be due at the BEGINNING OF CLASS – it must be submitted correctly (First Name-Last Name-Unit Number). I will demonstrate this in class.  
· Wednesdays:  The assignment will be due.  It must be printed off and highlighted BEFORE the bell rings.  Be sure to bring a red pen and your vocabulary book.  After the first test, those who earn 95% or better will NOT be assigned the homework for the next lesson. Free homework coupons may be used for lesson assignments. 

· Fridays:  The test for the lesson will be given.  Part A will require the students to write the words and their parts of speech correctly.   Words may be given out of order.  Part B will be multiple choice.
· Students who maintain an average of 95% or better on tests throughout the year will be exempt from the final (vocabulary portion).  This year you will keep track of your weekly tests.  
* Reading Program

· We will be using the Accelerated Reading Program this year. Each of you will have an individual reading plan.
· The books you choose must be within your ZPD range and you must bring them to class every day. They must also be part of the AR program.
· When you first come to class, you will get your assigned laptop and login to 

Edmodo to see the day’s agenda. Once you are done, you may start working on your AR.  If you forget your book or are late to class, you will be required to make up that time before or after school (there will be a grade deduction).  However, if you have an excused absent, you will be allowed to make up the time and earn full credit.

· You will have your own reading folder and that will be filled out at the beginning and at the end AR.
· You are required to read outside of class for at least 20 minutes.  This can be during your study hall, after lunch, before you go to bed, etc. Making a choice to not read outside of class will result in a deduction of points and before or after school tutoring.
· You will also need to design a mnemonic cartoon for each book, and I will explain how these are done as well.
· Students who earn an 85% or better on the AR test will NOT have to write a 
book report. Some students have never written a book report because they 

thoroughly read their books.  I will explain the process for this.

· There are websites that provide quizzes and extra summaries over certain AR books.  This is not to be used in place of actually reading the book (you won’t pass the test if you don’t read the book), but it might help you understand the book better.

· http://www.sparknotes.com
· http://www.shmoop.com
· http://www.cliffsnotes.com
· http://www.barnesandnoble.com
· Everything must be handed in BEFORE you can take an AR test, including the graded book report sheet (if you were required to complete one).
· You may only be signed up for one book at a time, and I must sign you up for that.  Be sure to check that your book has an AR test for it. 
· Because the English standards require more non-fictional text, each student is required to read at least one non-fiction book per quarter.  This will count for two separate assignments – AR and informational text.  Other classes may be requiring students to read non-fictional books as well. As long as the books are in the appropriate ZPD range, I have no problem with students reading one book for two classes.  

· A faculty member must monitor you while you are testing or the test will be considered invalid.  You will not be to take that test again. 

* Other Areas 
· Literary Terms
· Grammar 

· Students who hand in their grammar assignment before 1st hour will earn at least 1 bonus point. 

· Literature

· Writing

· We will be using a variety of websites to help you improve your writing.

· http://read-able.com
· https://www.paperrater.com
* Questions & Concerns

· My job is to help you excel in your education.  Please see me if you have any questions or concerns.  I am usually here by 7:30, and on most days, I don’t leave until 5:00. 
· Please do not ask for help right before the assignment is due.  I need time to explain the answer.  Coming for help five minutes before an assignment is due is not being responsible.
· You may also email me questions at the following: stacey.strenge@k12.nd.us
Homework Procedures
*When you come to class, make sure you have all the required materials.  Don’t forget to bring your reading book (the one you checked out) to class every day!  Being prepared for class is part of your participation grade.  Once the bell rings, you will not be allowed to leave the classroom.

* When the bell rings, you are in your assigned seat with your assigned computer WORKING on your Daily Warm-up.  Once you have submitted this on Edmodo, you may begin working on AR.  Remember to fill out the information from the previous day. On Wednesdays, you will take your literary terms test first then follow the daily routine.  On Fridays, you will complete the vocabulary test and then follow the daily routine.  

*All assignments must be written (cursive), not printed.  Printed assignments will not be accepted.  Typed assignments are fine.

* Assignment Headings – The following needs to be included on every assignment:
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Date


Name of the Assignment & Page Number
* You are allowed one late assignment per quarter.  There is a coupon that you will fill out and attach to your late assignment that will be due the next day of class.  After that, work will be graded as is – meaning you will only get credit for what you have completed.  However, you will have to finish the assignment either during Flex Hour or before/after school. Extra credit is accepted only if the original assignment is done on time.
*Zeros are not permitted.  Students will finish their assignments (hopefully when it is due).  If not, those students who don’t turn in their homework will be working with me before or after school.  Trust me, it is easier to do it right the first time.
* Areas that are graded:
Homework

35%

Reading Program
30%

Tests/Quizzes       35%
